
 

 

SCHOOL ABSENCE 

Please remember to ring 
the school office to leave 
an absentee message when 
your child will not be    
attending due to illness, 
holiday etc.  
 

 

BUS CHANGES 

Please report      
unforeseen bus    
changes to the school 
office before 2pm.  
Alternatively you can 
send your child with a 
note to their class 
teacher in the   
morning. 

I had this weekċs newsletter all planned out in my head but over the last 

few weeks there have been a few instances come to light of students from 

Year 4 upwards being involved in some not very nice conversations on social 

media. Because of our filters, and that phones arenċt allowed to be used 

during school time, these Ċchatsċ havenċt happened at school but we definitely 

see the spin off here in our classrooms and playgrounds.  Unfortunately, it 

is much easier to say unkind things, spread rumours and even agree to 

what is being said when you are not face to face. As a school we talk   

often in our classrooms about how to stay safe and be good online citizens 

but yet it still happens.  We know that as parents we have ultimate control 

of access to data and the Wi -Fi, we have the conversations as well, but yet 

it still happens.  

As part of helping to work out the feelings generated by these group chats 

I got to learn about a new social media app, ĊTik Tokċ.  Apparently it is the 

new Ċthingċ for tweens and teens with over 300 million monthly active users 

and yet I hadnċt even heard of it!  It is like Ċmusical.lyċ where you lip-sync to 

videos but with added tools such as messaging and open forums. It is an 

app rated 12+ so mature content can (and does) appear in the stream.   

These new apps are developed so quickly that as parents we may not even 

know they exist, making our job that much harder. 

The advice from experts is clear; actively monitor what 

our children are doing online, privacy settings are key, 

as is talking openly with our children from the moment 

they are online about what to do if they see or become 

a part of something that makes them uncomfortable.   



What begins 
with P and 
ends with E 
and has   
hundreds of 
letters in it?

Missing clothing 

at home?  

Please remind 

your child to 

check lost 

property under 

the stairs by 

Rm 6.  
 

 

I was extremely proud of a senior boy involved in one of these types of group 

chats, which could be considered moving towards online bullying.  Not only did 

he leave that group chat without even commenting but he was uncomfortable 

enough about another chat to share his concerns with me.  When I spoke with 

home, they were rightly very proud of their young man.  

Netsafe is New Zealandċs free online safety organisation. They provide     

practical tools such as videos to watch together, support and advice for 

managing online challenges and they are my go to resource both at home and 

for school. I canċt recommend them highly enough.  If you are faced with    

anything concerning on line, an email, text or call to them will immediately help 

you to make a plan moving forward.  Please let us know if there is anything 

that you feel may have an impact or stem from an issue at school so we 

can also support you.   

I have included some of what Netsafe has to say around online bullying and 

social media use.  I hope for you, like me, reading these types of messages 

help as a reminder about how to keep our precious children safe in the ever 

changing online world.  

Kia Kaha, Kia Maia, Kia Manawanui  
Be Strong, Be Steadfast, Be Willing  
 

Andrea Clarke  
Principal  

 
 

!ƴǎǿŜǊΥ tƻǎǘ hŶŎŜ  

Re: Board of Trustee Elections 
  
This year will see the triennial elections for the Board of Trustees. The Board of 
Trustees is responsible for the schools performance and ensure that all legal 
requirements are met. First and foremost a board is accountable for student 
progress and achievement to its parents, community and the Crown. 
  
Our Board of Trustees meet once per month, and we invite you to attend a 
regional hui presented by the New Zealand Schools Trustees Association to 
explain óWhat is the role of the Board of Trustees?ô The meeting will be held in 
the Kaipara College Staffroom on Wednesday, 8 May, at 6.30pm. This is an 
open invitation to anyone who has an interest in our school. A copy of an 
introductory booklet, for your information, can be found on our school website.  
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Andrea Clarke. 
andreac@kaukapakapa.school.nz 
  



Iƻǿ ƻƭŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƪƛŘǎ ōŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƎŜǘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎΚ ¢ƘŜ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΣ LƴǎǘŀƎǊŀƳΣ 

{ƴŀǇŎƘŀǘΣ ¢ǿƛǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜ ƛǎ моΦ hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜǧŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƘƻƴŜǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀōƻǳǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŀǇǇ ƻǊ ǎƛǘŜΣ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛǘ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀŎƪΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀȅΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ 

ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ǎŀŦŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ 

IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ bŜǘǎŀŦŜΩǎ ǘƻǇ ǝǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǩƴƎ ǳǇ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΥ 

aŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ōŀǎƛŎǎ όǘƘƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǇŀǎǎǿƻǊŘΣ ǿƘŀǘ 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΣ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ 

ƘŜƭǇ ƻǊ ƛŦ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǳƴŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ƻǊ ǳǇǎŜǘύΦ 

IŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ tŀȅ ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ǎŜǩƴƎǎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎƛƎƴ ǘƘŜƳ ǳǇΦ 

5ŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƎŜΣ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇΦ 

9ƴǘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ōƛǊǘƘ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƴ-ǳǇ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƭŜǎǎ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛƴŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΦ 

.ŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΣ ƻǊ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜƳ ς ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƪŜŜǇ ǘǊŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ 

¢ŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ǘƻƻƭǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ς Ƴƻǎǘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ōƭƻŎƪΣ 

ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻǊ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ƘŀǊƳŦǳƭ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΦ aŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ 

ǎŀŦŜΦ 

3ÏÃÉÁÌ -ÅÄÉÁ 

/ÎÌÉÎÅ "ÕÌÌÙÉÎÇ 

hƴŜ ƛƴ ŬǾŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǊƎŜǘ ƻŦ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ ς ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƘŀǊŘ 

ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŘŜŀƭ ǿƛǘƘΦ bŜǘǎŀŦŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ōǳƭƭƛŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΥ 

{ǘŀȅ ŎŀƭƳΥ ̧ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƘŜŀŘŜŘΣ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǜǳƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ 

ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΦ 

9ǾŀƭǳŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΥ LǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǿƻǊƪ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƴŜȄǘΦ Lǎ ƛǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƻũ 

ƘŀƴŘ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎΣ ƻǊ ƛǎ ƛǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎΚ 

¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀũŜŎǘŜŘΥ  LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ǳǇǎŜǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΣ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ 

ƛǘΩǎ hY ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǇǎŜǘΦ 

.ƭƻŎƪ ƻǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΥ ¢ŜŀŎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ Ƴƻǎǘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǎƛǘŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ 

ōƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŦǊƛŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΦ ¸ƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǘƘŜƳ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ǎŜǩƴƎǎ ƻƴ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ 

ƳŜŘƛŀ ς ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƘƻǿΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŎŜƴǘǊŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ ǇƭŀǜƻǊƳǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǳǎŜΦ ¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōƭƻŎƪ ǇƘƻƴŜ 

ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ ƻǊ ŀōǳǎƛǾŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŬƴŘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ōƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ ōȅ 

ǎŜŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ ¦ǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ άƘƻǿ ǘƻ ōƭƻŎƪ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎέ Ҍ ǘƘŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻƴŜΦ 

!ǎƪ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇΥ ̧ ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ bŜǘǎŀŦŜ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŦǊŜŜ ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎƘƛƭŘΦ LŦ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƻǊ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ 

ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƴŜǘǎŀŦŜΦƻǊƎΦƴȊκǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ-ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ 



 

Thursday 11th April  

School Support Group  

AGM  

 

Friday 12th April  

End of Term 1  

 

 

Monday 29th April  

First day of Term 2  

 

Thursday 2nd May  

Mobile Ear Clinic   

Kaukapakapa Hall  

 

Thursday 30th May  

Year 5/6 Rippa  

 

Friday 31st May  

Teacher Only Day  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

A very warm welcome to our new student 

Carter.  We look forward to showing him all our 

school has to offer.  

We would like to acknowledge the 

time and energy Mark Harrison  

gave to our school when moving the  

container off the field.  

 

 

We would like to wish all our 

families a great end of Term 1 

break, happy Easter and we'll 

see everyone back safe and 

ready to learn on Monday 29th 

April.  

The school pool will be closing to 

the public on the last day of the 

school holidays. 

Please remember to 

return your key for a 

$20 refund.  



 

 

 
Kaukapakapa Ski Team  

Are you interested in representing Kaukapakapa School at this years North Island Ski Championships?   Held at 

Whakapapa Ski Field, there will be entry and accommodation costs associated with going of approximately $200 

(plus equipment/reduced cost ski passes if needed).   The dates are:   Year 7 & 8 skiers the week commencing 

August 26th and for Years 1 -  6 skiers the week commencing September 2nd.   This year there is no 

snowboarding competition.   There is an opportunity to join with Helensville School's ski team and train at Snow 

Planet.   The dates set for these trainings are: Tuesday 11th June, Tuesday 6th June, Tuesday 13th June and 

Tuesday 20th June.   The cost of these sessions are $46.00 per session (plus any gear that needs to be 

hired).   This price includes the use of the timing gates and an instructor.   Attendance at at least two of these 

sessions will be required to ascertain ability levels for the Championships.  

For any queries or to confirm your interest  please see or let Mr Bacon know nigelb@kaukapakapa.school.nz .  

We will need to indicate our intended  entries by 24th May to lock in the early bird entry rates.     

Reminder to return all bus agreement forms  

before next term.  If you have misplaced your 

form, please collect another one from the 

office.   

 

We are excited to introduce our inaugural Student Leadership Team. 

Students applied for positions by filling out an application form, and in the case for Head Student Leader roles, they were 

interviewed by a panel of three. Senior students and staff were also given the opportunity to vote. 

As this is the first time for a formal student leadership team, we will be developing their role descriptions together. 

Congratulations to Head Students: Guinevere Leslie and Bree Moodie. 

Student Leaders: Javahn Job, Taira Morehu, Darcy Sullivan, Reive Parrott, Bailee Magon, Emma Bassett, Libby Pawley and Nikau 

Black Hyland. 

2019 

Student 

Leaders  

mailto:nigelb@kaukapakapa.school.nz



